Good Morning Mr. Squyres —
This email is a follow up regarding a phone call | made to your office about the Flood Damage
Prevention Ordinance for the City of Jacinto and Galena Park, Harris County, Texas.

The City of Jacinto and Galena Park, Harris County Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance is compliant
and there is no need for any revisions for the January 6, 2017 effective date.

Due to a recent process revision, FEMA HQ mailed 30 day reminder letters to all communities regardless
of their map adoption status within Harris County including the Unincorporated Areas on or around
November 22, 2016. Please disregard this letter that was mailed to your community as well as the
accompanied Federal Register Publication.

We apologize that the mailing of these letters caused undue confusion for all the communities in Harris
County including yours. We appreciate you all so much for working with our State partners in order to
comply ahead of the effective date. | have included Shawn Snyder and Josh Oyer with TWDB on this
email.

Please let me know if you have any questions and again | apologize for any confusion these letters
caused.

Sincerely, Charla
Charla Marchuk, CFM

Floodplain Specialist, FEMA Region 6
800 North Loop 288, Denton, Texas 76209



